FPPTA

Board of Directors' Election Ballot

June 2022

Hilton Bonnet Creek, Orlando, FL



Please vote for three (3) candidates by placing an X next to their name. Voting for more or less than three (3) candidates invalidates the ballot.

Steve Aspinall CPPT

Dwight Mattingly, CPPT ____

Norris Park, CPPT

Warren West, CPPT

Please deposit in ballot box at the FPPTA Election Booth in the Exhibit Hall.

Thank you, Election Committee

Chave Stevens Aspinall 1200 Country Club Drive # 4106 Largo, FL 33771 727-644-5952

February 9, 2022

Florida Public Pension Trustees Association 2946 Wellington Circle Tallahassee, FL 32309

Dear Kim,

Please accept this letter to indicate my intent to seek another term as a director on the FPPTA Board of Directors.

I am proud to be a Director of the FPPTA and sit on the various committees. The FPPTA has always strived to improve the education of its members.

I have been a member of the FPPTA for 36 years.

I have attached a brief resume.

Sincerely,

Chave S. Aspinall

Chave Stevens Aspinall, CPPT SteveAspinall@fppta.org

Education:

Steve graduated from St Leo's College in 1980 FPPTA Certified Public Pension Trustee (CPPT) 1999

Work:

Homicide Detective from the St. Petersburg Police Department - Retired after 26 years.

Pension Board:

St. Petersburg Police Pension Fund, 1986 – Present Currently the Chairman

FPPTA:

Member of FPPTA for 36 years. Board of Directors Member since mid-90's Steve has served as the Board Treasurer since mid-90's

FPPTA committees currently serving on: Audit Committee, Chairman Education committee By-law committee Relief Committee, Chairman Golf Committee, Chairman

Steve also serves on the Home Owners Committee of condo neighborhood and serves a mentor to new members on the committee.

Steve is also the owner of a Home Inspection Business.

Kim Prior

From:

DWIGHT MATTINGLY <atu1577@bellsouth.net> on behalf of DWIGHT MATTINGLY

Sent:

Saturday, March 12, 2022 3:30 PM

To:

Kim Prior; Mj Chwalik

Subject:

Placement of Name for Position of Board of Directors

Kim,

I am requesting to have my name submitted for Director for FPPTA Board of Directors. This will serve as my official letter of intent.

Dwight Mattingly President / Business Agent Amalgamated Transit Union 1577 Trustee Palm Tran/ATU1577 Board of Trustees (561) 655-3315 office; (561) 523-0525 cell

Dwight Mattingly, FPPTA Board of Directors

For the first 14 years of his working career after finishing college in South Florida, Dwight taught middle and high school history for 14 years in private church schools. He also supplemented his income and family by doing construction work in the summers and at times on weekends. In 1996 after a back injury, Dwight took a job with Palm Beach County public transit, Palm Tran, as a Bus Operator after a friend told him that there was an excellent pension benefit with the job. Soon after being hired he became involved in the labor union and in 1999 was elected as Financial Secretary/Treasurer for a 3 year period. During that time he became involved in understanding and attending all of the Board of Trustee meetings of the Pension Board. After 3 years he was elected to the position of President/Business Agent of Amalgamated Transit Union Local 1577. As President/Business Agent, he also became a Trustee of the Plan. After assuming this position, he successfully completed the CPPT with the FPPTA. He was subsequently elected Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the Palm Tran/ATU 1577 Pension Plan and has held that position for the past 7 years. Dwight also serves a Vice Chairman of the Florida Amalgamated Transit Union State Legislative Conference Board and during the past 3 Florida Legislative sessions has spent most of the sessions in Tallahassee lobbying to protect worker's rights and protecting public pension plans in the state. He was asked to testify before several Committees and Senate Caucuses regarding public pension defined benefit plans. He has worked closely with many other groups in this effort. This year, during the 2012 Annual FPPTA Convention, Dwight was elected as a Director of the Board of Directors for the FPPTA. He also serves on the FPPTA Education and By Laws Committees.

Kim Prior

From: M. Norris Park <mnpark0028@gmail.com> on behalf of M. Norris Park

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2022 2:09 PM

To: Kim Prior

Cc: Margie Adcock; Brandon Lang; patrickmadden15@gmail.com; Mark Floyd; Elliott

Zimmerman; Leland Cox

Subject: FPPTA Director position

Greetings Mrs. Prior,

I Milton Norris Park, would like to submit my application for the position available on this year's 2022 Board of Directors. I have had the opportunity to participate and be associated with the FPPTA for over 25 years. My membership within this organization has been beneficial both personally and professionally.

I am a retired Battalion Chief/Paramedic with 35 years of service to the Citizens of Rockledge, Florida. During my tender with the City of Rockledge, I was appointed by my fellow Firefighters as a Trustee on the Rockledge Firefighter Pension Board for two terms.

As a resident and a Citizen of Cocoa, my journey with the FPPTA organization began in the early 90's, with an educational seminar held at Grenelefe Resort, near Haines City. It was at this seminar I learned what a valuable asset my pension was for my Plan members and the importance of a Trustee's education with this responsibility. In 1996, as a resident of the City of Cocoa, I was appointed as a Citizen by the City Council, to the City of Cocoa Firefighters Board. I have served on this Plan since then. In the early 2000's, I started my FPPTA Trustee certification and have been in good standing with the FPPTA ever since.

I have held three different positions with this Board. Trustee, Secretary and presently the Chairman of the Board, for the past 14 years. I watched our Plan grow from five million dollars to a twenty five million dollar Plan in today's market. We survived the Tech bubble burst in the early 2000's, the Real Estate down turn in 2008 and now the current challenges in today's market. Throughout all these different challenges, the education and information provided by the FPPTA organization was greatly appreciated.

If elected to the Board of Directors, I would continue to express the importance of Trustee education and Trustee's understanding their role in their Plans. I will support the FPPTA organizational structure and offer my experience from the past, to help plan the future for this outstanding organization.

Sincerely,
M. Norris Park
City of Cocoa Firefighters Pension Board
Chairman/Trustee

February 24, 2022

To: FPPTA CEO Kim Prior From: Warren L West

Dear Kim

I'm writing to inform FPPTA my intentions to run for Florida Public Pension Trustees Association Board of Director's at the June conference.

Sincerely, Warren L West Jr. Warren West is a retired Fire Captain and Shift Supervisor with the Avon Park Fire Department and has served the citizens of Avon Park as a firefighter since January 1986. Captain West served in the United States Air Force as a Fire Protection Specialist, Fire Rescueman and licensed Scuba Diver. Prior to joining the Avon Park Fire Department Captain West worked as a Park Ranger for the Department of Natural Resources of Florida from 1983 to 1986.

Captain West is currently President of the Avon Park Professional Firefighter Local 3132 and is one of the founding charter members. He has remained actively involved, holding several leadership positions within Local 3132 since 1988. He has also served the citizens of Avon Park as a volunteer on the City Recreation Board as a member and ultimately board chairman. Captain West has served as the Chairman of the Avon Park Firefighters' Pension Board since 2006. Prior to his election as board chairman, Captain West served as an elected pension board trustee from 2002, he earned his Certified Public Pension Trustee certification with FPPTA in 2008.

Captain West currently serving on the Education Committee and actively involved in the future of FPPTA. Captain West currently serves on the FPPTA Board of Directors, By Laws Committee, Election Committee and Executive Oversight Committee.

Captain West attended classes at Mt. San Antonio College in Walnut, California prior to his service in the United States Air Force and then continued his education at Alpena Community College in Alpena, Michigan, majoring in fire science, and attended additional classes at South Florida State Community College in Avon Park, Florida upon returning to the States from foreign assignments with the USAF.